

School Year 2023-2024 First Day of Class is Thursday, August 17th, 2023

Dear Parents and Guardians:

Welcome to Kindergarten! We are so glad that you chose T.C.P. World Academy for the beginning of your child's educational journey.

Our class consists of educators Ms. Styles and Ms. Ashley, and their assistant, Ms. Paula. This will be our third year working as a trio for Kindergarten. Ms. Styles has been with T.C.P. for the past 15 years. This will be Ms. Ashley's fourth school year with T.C.P. (she was with YCR for 13 years prior). This will be Ms. Paula's third year with T.C.P.

We are very excited to be of service to your child and look forward to what this school year will bring!

Enclosed with this letter are our daily schedule, and a classroom supply list.

If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact us any time.

Sincerely,

The Kindergarten Team



#### Kindergarten Supply List

2 packs of Ticonderoga Pencils

1 pack of Crayons

1 box of Kleenex

2 packs of Baby Wipes

2 rolls of Paper Towels

1 bottle of Hand Sanitizer

4 Dry Erase Markers

4 Glue Sticks

2-Pocket Folders (Yellow, Green, Red, Blue)

1 Pencil box/ Pencil bag

1 pack of Ziploc bags

Change of clothes labeled with name in a large Ziploc bag (Does not have to be uniform)

# Technological College Preparatory World Academy 6000 Ridge Ave. Cincinnati, OH 45213

Dear Parent(s) / Guardian(s),

I would like to welcome you and your child to TCP World Academy. I am looking forward to a



productive 2023 - 2024 school year working together with you and your child. I am honored to be a part of your child's formal early education. Our program consists of an advanced curriculum. You will be amazed at what your child is capable of achieving. With our combined partnership, your child will receive a strong academic foundation to support future academic success.

Your child will report to school on Thursday, August 17, 2023. Uniforms will be enforced (Navy blue and white).

Please remember to turn in your child's lunch form <u>regardless of</u> <u>qualification</u>.

We will be integrating technology within the 1st grade curriculum. We will be using Epic, IXL, Moby Max, ReadWorks, Reading A-Z, NearPod, Star Reading and Star Math. I am looking forward to seeing you and your child on the first day of school!

Most Sincerely,
Mrs. J. Medrano and Ms. Y. Rodriguez
1st grade TCP World Academy Team

### First Grade Supply List School Year 2023 - 2024



Quantity	List of Items				
4	Plain Two-pocket yellow plastic folders all marked with your child's name				
4 packs	Ticonderoga pencils with erasers				
1	Headphones (to be kept in bookbag)				
1	Composition Notebook				
1	pencil case				
1 box	24 count crayons				
1	Paper towel (for classroom use)				
3	Clorox/Lysol disinfectant wipes (for classroom use)				
2	Kleenex facial tissue				
1 box	GALLON SIZE slider type plastic bags No "press and seal"				
1 box	"QUART SIZE" slider type plastic bags No "press and seal				

# Technological College Preparatory World Academy 6000 Ridge Ave. Cincinnati, OH 45213

Dear Parent(s) / Guardian(s),

I would like to welcome you and your child to TCP World Academy. I am looking forward to a



productive 2023 - 2024 school year working together with you and your child. I am honored to be a part of your child's formal early education. Our program consists of an advanced curriculum. You will be amazed at what your child is capable of achieving. With our combined partnership, your child will receive a strong academic foundation to support future academic success.

Your child will report to school on Thursday, August 17, 2023. Uniforms will be enforced (Navy blue and white).

Please remember to turn in your child's lunch form <u>regardless of</u> <u>qualification</u>.

We will be integrating technology within the 1st grade curriculum. We will be using Epic, IXL, Moby Max, ReadWorks, Reading A-Z, NearPod, Star Reading and Star Math. I am looking forward to seeing you and your child on the first day of school!

Most Sincerely,
Mrs. Tylka and Ms. A. Taylor
1st grade TCP World Academy Team

### First Grade Supply List School Year 2023 - 2024



Quantity	List of Items				
4	Plain Two-pocket yellow plastic folders all marked with your child's name				
4 packs	Ticonderoga pencils with erasers				
1	Headphones (to be kept in bookbag)				
1	Composition Notebook				
1	pencil case				
1 box	24 count crayons				
1	Paper towel (for classroom use)				
3	Clorox/Lysol disinfectant wipes (for classroom use)				
2	Kleenex facial tissue				
1 box	GALLON SIZE slider type plastic bags No "press and seal"				
1 box	"QUART SIZE" slider type plastic bags No "press and seal				

# Technological College Preparatory World Academy 6000 Ridge Ave. Cincinnati, OH 45213



Dear Parent(s)/ Guardian(s):

Oh the places you will go in second grade at TCP World Academy! We hope you had a wonderful summer! School is just around the corner, and we are so excited to start a productive 23/24 school year. Second grade is an exciting time as children embark on new adventures in the world of learning. Our 2nd grade team is made up of Ms. Connie, Ms. Sierra, Ms. Ward and Ms. Gloster. We are so excited to welcome your family to our classroom.

This year your child can plan on becoming a stronger reader, writer, mathematician, and scientist. Our program consists of an advanced curriculum. We will build a strong classroom community by being independent workers as well as working together and problem solving. With our combined partnership, your child will receive a strong academic foundation to support his/her academic success.

The first day of school is August 17, 2023. Uniforms are expected to be worn daily. Our uniform colors are Navy blue and white only. Attached you will find the 2nd grade school supply list. We look forward to going great places this academic school year!

Most Sincerely,

2nd grade TCP World Academy Team

Ms. Connie, Ms. Sierra, Ms. Ward, Ms. Gloster





- 1 Package of Crayons (24 count)
- 2 Erasers (Pink Pearl)
- 3 pack of pencils- sharpened (#2 lead, Ticonderoga, not store brand)
- 1 pack of Dry Erase Markers (Expo)
- 1 Ziploc quart sized bags
- 1 Ziploc gallon sized bags
- 1 Plastic pencil/supply box
- 3 Large Glue Sticks
- 1 hand sanitizer
- 1 red folder with 2 pockets
- 1 green folder with 2 pockets
- 1 yellow folder with 2 pockets



### Welcome to Third Grade!

School Year 2023-2024

Dear Parents and Guardians.

Welcome back to all of our new and returning students to T.C.P. World Academy! Third Grade is an incredible adventure filled with wonderful learning experiences and activities that will teach you to be a more independent learner and student. Ms. Taylor/Ms. Wyche, and Ms. Darling/Mrs. Dhake are the third grade teachers for this school year.

In the third grade, learning is a team effort and we all have a common goal... to make your child become independent, joyful learners.

To do this, we will utilize every available minute of our day to enrich your child's learning. This year we will support our instruction with some magnificent online teaching resources; Moby Max, IXL, Readworks, Splash Learn, NearPod, Scholastic News, Class Dojo, Prodigy, and our Google classroom. We will also use traditional workbooks and textbooks in our classroom instruction. As for your support, we highly encourage helping your child complete their daily assignments for homework. They will need the items on their supply list order to aid their classroom instruction. Check in with us on Class DOJO daily as well. It is a great way to communicate on a one on one level with each parent. The first day of school your child will receive more information on Class Dojo to share with you so that you can access that account. Below you will find a link to help you become familiar with Class Dojo;

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Rzzb5cmNoc0

Attached is the third grade supply list. Each item is important for your child's success.

We look forward to meeting each third grade student. This year will be successful, fun, and meaningful for your child.

Ms. Taylor/ Ms. Wyche

Ms. Darling/Mrs. Dhake

#### TCP World Academy

#### 2023-2024 Third Grade Supply List

Please send the supplies with your child on the first day of school.

Thank you for your commitment as we start the new school year. It is an investment to buy the bold print name items. They last longer and are better quality. Please make sure your child's supplies are labeled with their name. All supplies will be collected and stored for when it is needed. Thank you.

- 3- Packs of (24) Dixon Ticonderoga Pencils Sharpened
- 2-Packs of (24) CRAYOLA crayons or colored pencils

Highlighters (2 purple, 2 pink or 2 orange, 2 blue, and 2 green)

- 4 Large Pink erasers
- 6 PLASTIC FOLDERS (Red, Green, Blue, Yellow, Purple and Orange)
  - 2 Packs of Wide ruled notebook paper
- 1 Large PLASTIC Pencil box or bag (to store personal supplies)
- 2 packs EXPO markers
- 2 containers of Disinfecting wipes
- 2 bottles of hand sanitizer
- 4 Boxes of tissues
- 2 rolls of paper towels
- 1 box gallon size ziploc, 1 box quart ziploc, 1 box sandwich ziploc bags



## Technological College Preparatory World Academy

6000 Ridge Avenue. Cincinnati, Ohio 45213. 513-531-9500 Superintendent/Principal Karen Y. French

Dear Parents/Guardians,

Welcome to fourth grade! We hope everyone is having a delightful summer! We are very excited to begin the year with your child. We love teaching and are eagerly awaiting the beginning of a new school year. Student's first day is Thursday, August the 17th, 2023. School starts at 8:30 a.m.

Fourth grade will be both challenging and rewarding. Students will apply skills they learned in the primary grades in new and exciting ways. It is important to come to school each and every day ready and willing to learn! We promise to ensure that your child's educational experience maximizes their full learning potential. We will work hard to maintain a safe and orderly classroom environment where students feel comfortable taking risks, trying new things, and achieving academic excellence.

Supplemental forms will be sent home the first week of school for you to complete. Please ensure these forms are returned to school as soon as possible. We strive to foster with you a partnership for your child's education! For this to happen, communication is the key to success! Feel free to contact us with questions or concerns you may have regarding your child's educational experience. We will do our best to respond in a timely fashion. Attached is list of supplies we are requesting you send in with your child on the first day of school. We have found the dollar store and Wal-Mart to be fairly inexpensive and carry most of these supplies.

Students, we challenge you to read 5 books this summer! If you read them, and are prepared to take an Accelerated Reader test the first week of school, they will count towards your 25 & counting. TCP's 4th grade team is coming with over 40 yrs of teaching experience. We are all excited to help cultivate your child's educational journey to be a rewarding and challenging one. See you in August!

Sincerely,

The Fourth Grade Team
Dr. Ray & Mrs. McSwain
Ms. Petersen & Ms. Browning



#### TCP's Parents and/or Guardians,

The following is a list of supply items your child will need to bring on the FIRST day of school. Please check with your children throughout the year to see if they are in need of NEW SUPPLIES. Thank you for your continued support, and WE look forward to a FUN, and EXCITING school year!!!

- 1 Backpack (WITHOUT WHEELS)
- 1-Pack of colored pencils, crayons, and markers
- 6 HARD PLASTIC Folders (with PRONGS and POCKETS)
  - 1-Red
  - 1-Blue
  - 1- Yellow
  - 1- Green
  - 1- Purple
  - 1 Orange
- 1 packs of the rectangle erasers
- 1 Orange spiral notebook (for Foreign Language)
- 1 pack of YELLOW highlighters
- 50 Ticonderoga #2 pencils (Please try to get this brand)
- 1 pack of 12-Dry Erase Expo Markers
- 1 pack of RED pens
- 1 Boxes of Kleenex
- 1 or 2 bottles of Hand sanitizer (Med/Large)
- 1 Rolls of paper towels (per quarter)
- 1- Large bottle of Lysol wipes
- 1 Box of sandwich Ziploc bags
- BOYS ONLY- 1 box of Quart size Ziploc bags, and 2 packs of Post –it Notes
- GIRLS ONLY- 1 Box of Gallon size Ziploc bags, and 1 pack of index cards
- 1 plastic pencil box



Dear Fifth Grade Parents/Guardians and Students,

Welcome to 5th grade! We hope you are enjoying your summer and are looking forward to your fifth-grade year. The beginning of this school year will continue to start off strong with rich learning and fun. Over the past couple of weeks, we have been busy getting things organized and planned for our year together. We are excited to be your 5th grade teachers!

During your fifth-grade year we will continue building our reading, writing, and math skills. We'll read lots of diverse books. We'll continue to work with speaking and listening skills as well. We strive to improve our writing each year with narrative, and persuasive pieces. We'll refine our division, multiplication, fraction operations, and geometry. Social Studies will take us into the history of the Western Hemisphere past and present. Science will be centered around the study of earth, physical and life science.

We know the first day of school can be a little nerve-racking, it is for us too! That is why the first week of school we will focus on building friendships, tour of our classroom, building community, and becoming familiar with routine, expectation, and goals.

Again, thank you for your amazing support here at T.C.P. We look forward to being your 5th grade teachers this year. Enjoy your last weeks of the summer vacation. We look forward to seeing you on August 17th at 8:30.

Your 5th Grade Teachers

#### TCP World Academy 5th Grade School Supply List

- Sturdy Backpack (Middle-School Quality)
- Pencil Pouch
- > 6 Spiral Notebooks (Blue, Green, Red, Yellow, Purple and Other)
- > 6 Plastic Folders with Pockets (Blue, Green, Red, Yellow, Purple and Other)
- > 2 packets of loose-leaf Paper (Wide Ruled)
- > 1 4-inch Binder
- > 1 glue (white glue or glue sticks)
- > 1 Sniffle Kit (Box of Tissues, Hand Sanitizer, Sanitary Wipes)
- > 1 Package of Pencils (Mechanical or Standard)
- > Yellow Highlighter
- > Red Ink Pens
- > 12-pack Colored Pencils
- > A Personal Water Bottle is not required, but, strongly recommended!!

#### Dear Parents.

Allow us to welcome you and your child to 6<sup>th</sup> grade at T.C.P. World Academy! We are very excited to have the privilege and opportunity to work with you and your child this upcoming school year. I am sure that as we all work together, we can make this year the most successful one yet. Our goal and the goal of the entire 6<sup>th</sup> grade team is to not only prepare your child to master the state curriculum, but to also refine their analytical skills, life skills and provide them with the knowledge and tools to provide more academic options at the secondary level. We want your child to enjoy coming to school each and every day! We also want to make your child's classroom environment a pleasant one, filled with rich experiences, challenging projects, loads of achievements and lasting friendships. We are sure that all of us involved will make this year a success.

In order to reach our goal in successfully mastering the six grade curriculum and passing the state Test, homework will be assigned every night except Fridays (unless necessary). Students will be writing their homework down daily in their agenda books. He/She will be responsible for writing down their homework and bringing the needed supplies home with them every day. More information about our classes will be included in our classroom handbook, which your child will receive on the first day of school and our Google classroom website.

If you have any questions or concerns, please let us know. We can be reached at school at (513) 531-9500 or email me us at <a href="mailto:doctorltm@aol.com">doctorltm65@gmail.com</a>. Please, don't hesitate to contact us if you have any questions. I look forward to meeting you and working with your child this year.

#### Sixth Grade Supply List -2023-2024

3" binder (No designs, please)

2 composition notebooks

4 packs of loose paper (may need more as the year goes on)

Pens - blue, black, crimson

Pencils (Plenty of them)

Calculator

Colored pencils

Whiteboard markers

4 highlight pens

6 spiral notebooks

5 two pocket folders with metal prongs. (may need to be replaced as they wear out)

Protractor and ruler

USB Flash drive



Leland T. McCoy, Mr. Thiam 6<sup>th</sup> Grade teachers



#### Dear Parents.

We would like to welcome you and your child to the seventh grade at T.C.P. World Academy. We are anxiously awaiting the arrival of your child to the classroom. Your child will have the benefit of being taught by someone who has a calling on their life to instruct children. We are overly excited to begin new and exciting adventures with your child. We love all aspects of instruction, and we are looking forward to introducing your child to exhilarating learning opportunities as we prepare for array of activities.

Seventh grade is a year of considerable growth academically and socially. The seventh-grade program continues to develop the basic skills in all subject areas and progresses into mastering those basic skills. We will encourage students to use concrete materials and their own experiences to make learning an increasingly meaningful process.

In seventh grade, students continue to discover and develop their own potential as human beings. We will strive to build an atmosphere of respect for oneself and recognition of the rights of others. Students will be encouraged to assume responsibility for their own learning and for their belongings and to prepare for the seventh-grade achievement test administered by the State of Ohio. Kindness, respect, and responsibility will be our theme this year. We are introducing flexible seating this school year to promote accountability. Maintaining each child's self-esteem and building a secure foundation for future growth will remain a priority in the classroom.

During the first week of school, you will receive the school handbook along with our classroom handbook. It was implemented to help you stay in touch with the classroom policies and procedures. Be sure to check daily for homework and other valuable information.

Thank you for the privilege of educating your child for the second round. We look forward to collaborating with you, as **together**; we can help your child have a successful learning experience in the seventh grade.

Sincerely, Mrs. Jones-Schraer, Mrs. Crowell, and Ms. Ball (Seventh Grade Team)



Each year we are asked, "What should my child bring to school?" This year we made a list of those items that would be especially useful throughout the school year. These include the following:

- o 1 school bag (will go back and forth to school), no wheels please
- o 24 No. 2 pencils
- o 6 Plastic Folders (yellow, blue, red, orange, purple, and green)
- Hand Sanitizer
- 2 containers of Lysol Disinfectant Wipes
- o 4 boxes of Kleenex tissue
- o 2 Big Erasers
- o 1 Pack of Eraser Toppers
- 4 Dry Erase Markers
- 1 Composition book (Journal)
- o 5 spiral notebooks (one for each subject)
- o 3 packs of loose filler papers

We realize that it may not be possible in all cases to send those items with your child. We want to stress that these are <u>only suggestions</u> and not requirements.

We appreciate your help and continued support. Please contact us if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

The Seventh Grade Team